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To: Committee on Human Services 
Senator Suzanne Chun Oakland, Chair 

Date: January 31,2012, Conference Room 016,1:15 p.m. 

Re: 583061 RELATING TO INSURANCE 

Chair Chun Oakland and Committee Members: 

My name is Barbara Kim Stanton, State Director of AARP Hawaii. AARP is a membership 
organization of people 50 and older with nearly 150,000 members in Hawaii. We are committed to 
championing access to affordable, quality health care for all generations, providing the tools 
needed to save for retirement, and serving as a reliable information source on issues critical to 
Americans age 50+. 

AARP offers the following comments on 583061, that proposes that life insurance policies issued 
in Hawaii shall include an accelerated death benefit provision. Such a provision may provide 
consumers with additional sources of funding for long-term care (LTC) services. 

The accelerated death benefit options for LTC first arose in the 1990's, but there has been little 
growth in this sector with many insurers abandoning the option altogether. The recommendation to 
mandate the offer of accelerated death benefits may impact the prevalence of employer-sponsored 
life insurance policies, and the legality of such a mandate under state/or federal law needs to be 
determined. 

Accelerated death benefits may be part of an existing life insurance policy or sold separately as a 
rider. They allow policyholders to access accelerated benefits before death in the case of a 
terminal illness, catastrophic or long-term care need. Payouts are typically for a portion of the 
policy's face value, up to 80 percent. But accelerated benefits have limitations. For instance, 
individuals with a preexisting condition may be unable to purchase an accelerated benefits rider 
after they have purchased a life insurance policy. Also, payouts of accelerated benefits will reduce 
the amount available to beneficiaries when the policyholder dies. 

Another life insurance provision that should also be considered, but not addressed in this bill, are 
viatical settlements. This is another life insurance option that can assist consumers with funds for 
long-term care services. Viatica I settlements allow pOlicyholders needing LTC or have a serious 
medical condition to sell their death benefit to a third party in exchange for money while the 
policyholder is alive, usually at a discount. 

AARP's policy is that accelerated death benefit and viatical settlement provisions should be 
regulated by the State to ensure full disclosure of information to consumers on the effect of such 
provisions, and should ensure that consumers receive fair actuarial compensation for the value of 
their life insurance. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide our testimony. 






